

January 2023

Dear Friends,

Paul writes in Philippians 1:3, I thank my God upon every remembrance of you. When I think back over the past year, I am thankful for each of you. It is because of your prayers and support that we are able to do what God has called us to do. The Lord blessed us to help a great number of missionaries with media work. We were able to help churches with outreach materials and give guidance on getting projects accomplished. We heard from many people who tune into our online radio station and listen to our daily radio broadcast. The Lord blessed with a number of open doors to preach over the course of the past year. You had a part in all of this. Thank you. We are thankful for the opportunities the Lord gives us to serve and pray He will continue to open doors for us.

A fresh year also gives us new opportunities to serve. We have several events coming up in the next few months that we are already preparing for. We are asking the Lord to use our efforts in a mighty way. Will you help us pray for these upcoming events?

In March, we will host our first ever Labourers Together Regional Conference in Rural Hall, NC. This is an opportunity for us to share the ministry of Macedonia World Baptist Missions and the Home Office to those who may be unfamiliar with the work there. For more information on this conference, feel free to contact us.

In April, we are excited to once again be hosting our annual Reach the World Youth Conference. This year's conference will be held on Saturday, April 22. We are praying once again that the Lord would use this day to touch the hearts of the young people that will be in attendance. We have had great numbers every year, and we are expecting the same this year. Let me encourage you to register as soon as possible so you can be sure to reserve your place. You can scan the QR code at the right to register.



There is much to be accomplished for the Lord this year. Who knows, this may be the year He calls us home. I want to be found busy for Him. Please help us pray that the Lord would continue to meet all of our needs. In media work, there is always the need for new or updated equipment. If the Lord would lead you to help with these items, we would be thankful.

Many of you sent Christmas gifts to our family during the Christmas season. Thank you for your kindness and generosity to us. You are a great blessing to our family. We are all doing well. Seth has finished his first semester of Bible College and is looking forward to the second semester. Ethan and Ashlyn are doing well in school and are both playing basketball. It is a joy to watch them grow up. Wendy and I pray they will find their place in the Lord's work. As always, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with the Gospel.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell